April 18, 2006

The Mabel-Canton Board of Education held their regular meeting on April 18, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. in the Mabel-Canton Media Center.

Members present:  Aberg, Adkins, Hall, Kuhn,  Laitinen, Swenson and Supt. Busta

Absent:
Soiney

Also present:  Kay Dahle, Sally Lange,  Matt Jackson and Barb Kerns

The meeting was called to order by Chair Swenson.

Motion by Kuhn, second by Hall and carried unanimously, to approve revised agenda.

Motion by Laitinen, second by Aberg and carried unanimously, to approve the March 21, 2006 minutes.

Motion by Kuhn, second by Hall and carried unanimously, to approve payment of monthly bills.

Motion by Adkins, second by Aberg and carried unanimously, to accept the resignation of Courtney Novak as Spanish teacher effective the end of the 2005-2006 school year.

Member Kuhn introduced the following resolution and moved its adoption:

RESOLUTION PROPOSING TO PLACE

PAM SANDE

ON UNREQUESTED LEAVE OF ABSENCE

BE IT RESOLVED by the School Board of Independent School District No. 238, as follows:

1. That it is proposed that Pam Sande, a teacher of said school district,

be placed on unrequested leave of absence without pay or fringe benefits,

effective at the end of the 2005-2006 school year on June 30, 2006, pursuant to M.S. 122A.40, subdivision 11.

2. That written notice be sent to said teacher regarding the proposed 

placement on unrequested leave of absence without pay or fringe benefits

as provided by law and said notice shall include a date for hearing if 

requested and be in substantially the following form:

NOTICE OF PROPOSED PLACEMENT

ON UNREQUESTED LEAVE OF

ABSENCE AND NOTICE OF HEARING

DATE, IF REQUESTED

Dear Ms. Sande,

     You are hereby notified that at the regular meeting of the School Board of Independent School District No. 238 held on April 18, 2006, consideration was given to your placement on unrequested leave of absence without pay or fringe benefits as a teacher of Independent School District No. 238, and a resolution was adopted by a majority vote of the Board, proposing your placement on unrequested leave of absence effective at the end of the 2005-2006 school year on June 30, 2006, pursuant to Minnesota Statutes 122A.40, subdivision 11 upon the grounds described in said statute and which are specifically as follows:



Discontinuance of Position, Lack of Pupils and Financial Limitations

     Under the provisions of the law, you are entitled to a hearing before the school board provided that you make a request in writing fourteen days after receipt of this notice.  If no hearing is requested within such period, it shall be deemed acquiescence by you to the school board’s proposed action.

Yours very truly,

SCHOOL BOARD OF INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 238

Mary Kuhn

Clerk of the School Board

3. that each and all of the foregoing grounds of said notice are within the

grounds for unrequested leave placement as set forth in M.S. 122A. 40,

subdivision 11 and hereby adopted as fully as though separately set forth

and resolved herein.

The motion for the adoption of the foregoing resolution was duly seconded by Member Aberg and upon vote being taken thereon, the following voted in favor thereof:  Adkins,

Aberg, Hall, Kuhn, Laitinen and Swenson.

And the following voted against the same:   none

Whereupon said resolution was declared duly passed and adopted.

Motion by Aberg, second by Hall and carried unanimously, to approve termination of the contract of Jessica Hahn-Miller as Consumer Family Education instructor effective at the end of the 2005-2006 school year.

Motion by Adkins, second by Kuhn and carried unanimously, to approve  a .5 FTE History contract for the 2006-2007 school year for Jessica Hahn-Miller.

Motion by Adkins, second by Hall and carried unanimously, to approve a leave of absence for Sarah Holdmeyer beginning April 18 and continuing through the end of the 2005-2006 school year.

Motion by Aberg, second by Kuhn and carried unanimously, to approve Honors-On-Line agreement with Southeast Tech for the 2006-2007 school year.

Motion by Hall, second by Laitinen and carried unanimously, to reduce the number of required graduation requirements from thirty-two to thirty for the 2006-2007 school year.

Discussion was held on the cost to redo the football and practice fields for the 2006-2007 school year.  The Board made the decision to not redo either field due to financial limitations.  Both fields will have weed control applied to them.

Motion by Kuhn, second by Hall and carried unanimously, to approve holding a joint  meeting with the North Winneshiek School Board on April 20 at 6:00 p.m. at the North Winneshiek School.

Supt. Busta reported that the band room continues to experience water problems, the school will not be sharing teaching staff for 2006-2007 with North Winneshiek due to different calendars, the school will be contracting for pest control and the Mabel-Canton Seniors had a very successful Washington, D.C. trip.

Principal Dahle reported a good turnout for Parent-Teachers Conference held this spring, updated the Board on upcoming testing and updated the Board on different spring activities that will be taking place.

Matt Jackson reported on Chess Club which was started in January.

Sally Lange visited with the Board regarding the upcoming spring play, “Cinderella” which will be held on April 29 and 30.

The Board discussed the street by the bus shed and different options for additional lighting by the school circle drive. 

Motion by Kuhn, second by Adkins and carried unanimously, to adjourn.

Mary Kuhn, Clerk

